
Education & Community Outreach: We have put Steve Kahl’s Energy talk on the back burner 

as Steve is otherwise occupied for the foreseeable future.  We are disappointed, but there is 

nothing to be done about it at the moment.  Noted that there is a real estate group in the area that 

we can contact if this project gets traction in the future. 

 Linda suggested contacting the winners of the Source sustainability awards.  Her idea was to 

connect with one winner at KVCC as a link to SMMC and to use the WindowDressers award as 

part of our publicity for that project. 

 Bill provided an update on his Nutritarian diet group.  The group is getting bigger, and people 

are paying attention.  The ultimate goal is to reduce health care costs statewide.  Bonnie 

suggested an adult ed class would be an ideal opportunity to present this information.  Bill plans 

to promote this through Maine UU Social Action Network.  

ECO is waiting before spending time on the Window Dressers Manual until further notice from 

Laura Seton through Clough and the Energy Team.  

 We reviewed “Destruction of Nature as Dangerous as Climate Change, Scientists Warn” by 

Jonathan Watts.   Elery sent this article to us.  It is recommended reading for 

SMMC. https://www.theguardian.com/environment/2018/mar/23/destruction-of- nature-as- 

dangerous-as- climate-change- scientists-warn 

 Bonnie provided an update on CCL.  She also told us that Alder Fuller is about to launch 

educational programs about systems science online.  The site is under construction and is not yet 

public.  

The next Education Team meeting will be Thursday, May 3 at 9:00 in the IT Training Room. 


